Gwinnett Senior Golden Games Meeting Minutes September 21, 2015

Alan called the meeting to order promptly at 10:00 a.m. We had a very nice attendance. Alan explained why he was willing to be our president for 2 more years. Before our fiscal year ended on June 30th, the board called a special meeting to discuss the differences we were facing with the newly elected president. Everyone had a chance to express their conversations with him and decided our organization was not ready for his changes. We took a vote and everyone was in favor of Alan staying on with Glory's blessing, for two more years. We appreciate Mike volunteering to step in when we needed a president replacement; however, the vote was unanimous for Alan.

At this meeting, the matter was also taken up about filling Susie's position on the board with another senior member. Unfortunately, Edward is not a senior yet. Therefore, Alan nominated Robin to be our Historian and all approved of this change.

We did the pledge of allegiance to our flag, the secretary read the minutes, and the treasurer gave her report. Our balance is \$18,351.74 as of today. An audit was done for the fiscal year.

Eileen and Bob went to the Gwinnett Council for seniors meeting last Thursday. She invited everyone to go. It is the 3rd Thursday of each month. In fact, Keith, the President, joined us today for our meeting. He told us a little about his club and would love for us to participate.

Alan made an announcement that the Del Mar games are cancelled because of the fire this year. He also mentioned that the Health Fair will be October 30th from 9:00am to 1:00pm. More will be announced at the next meeting.

Meals for opening and closing ceremonies were mentioned. Everyone loved the hot meals. We may do the same this year.

Tee shirt color was discussed. Everyone seems to like green this time. More to come about the shirts and the ceremony theme.

Alan checked with the event managers for 2016 and all are planning to come back. The tentative 2016 events calendar was passed out. There will be some changes made, bowling for one. We should have it finalized by next meeting.

Brad from Humana reminded us that Humana has some new plans for this coming year and we may want to take a look at them. If interested, call him.

Bob brought up some new business. He suggested more than one 50/50 winner and adding 2 new officers to the board. We will discuss it at the board meeting today.

The Fall Festival will be October 3rd at Coors Field; entrance fee will be canned goods. Come and enjoy!

The showcase will not be in March, but will be in June with the Post. More to come about it.

Our next meeting will be October 19th at 10:00 am.

There was no further business so Roy made a motion to end the meeting and Brad seconded it.

Respectfully submitted,

Marie Hickman, Secretary